ELK STREAM RANCH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

DECEMBER 13, 2010
The Board of Directors of the Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association (ESRPOA) conducted a meeting via conference call on Monday December 13, 2010.  Barry Stone, President called the meeting to order at 7:20pm (MDT).  In addition to Barry, attendees included Board members Alan Scott and Jim Fritz.
The Board addressed three primary topics:

1. Review of Budget to-date

2. Preparation of soon-to-be released Annual ESRPOA Dues letter

3. Road License Agreement and related coordination with Elk Springs Ranch HOA

2010-2011 Budget

At this point in time the budget status appears to be tracking at a reasonable level.  Of course snow fall and snow removal will require a continued focus.  Also, as discussed below, Legal Fees may be negatively impacted based upon final resolution with Elk Springs Ranch HOA on coordination of Road License Agreement.  ESRPOA does have a grant from State of CO for fire mitigation.  We have yet to receive any fire mitigation funds from the State for the most recent applications.  Perhaps funding for these recent applications may occur this fiscal year.

Annual ESRPOA Dues Letter

Each January, the ESRPOA Board prepares and distributes a letter requesting payment of dues by each property owner by March 15, 2011.  Barry will provide Alan and Jim with the Dues Letter as distributed last year.  We will all provide edit suggestions to Barry for final release by January 15, 2011.
Road License Agreement

The development of a Road License Agreement with four (4) property owners with properties adjacent to the Elk Stream Ranch (in-holding properties) and the potential of these 4 property owners to utilize the roads within Elk Stream Ranch and Elk Spring Ranch (essentially Road 46 and Road G-3) continues to evolve.
The owners of the adjacent property are:

· Daulton – Three 40-acre parcels atop the G-3 road

· Oby – A 40 acre parcel atop road G-3

· Wagner – A 40 acre parcel at end of Road 46

· Barber – A 640 acre tract at end of Road 46

Thanks to the assistance of ESRPOA members Keith Payden and Steve Boone, a meeting was conducted with the Elk Springs Home Owners Association members Gary Harding and Jeff Schaffer.  The intent of the meeting was to address the development of a single Road License Agreement with the four in-holding property owners and both ESRPOA and Elk Springs HOA.  The following topics were addressed by the Board:

· Barry will coordinate the hoped utilization of the ESRPOA attorney, Erin Johnson, to represent both Associations in finalizing all issues and communication between the in-holding property owners and both Associations.
· Barry will request that both Keith Payden and Steve Boone represent ESRPOA in follow-up items with Elk Springs Ranch HOA.

· Barry will also request the assistance of Carl Shelbourne, Philip Walters and Keith Payden to support the development of a Road Reserve Study.  This study may require outside assistance.  Barry will also coordinate with Keith in identifying an Elk Springs Ranch HOA member to participate in the committee to analyze Road Reserve needs.  The goal of this committee will be to look to a means or basis for assessing the required maintenance/re-surfacing needs of our roads over the next ten to twenty years.

· Through the work of Keith and Steve and with the input of Elk Springs HOA members, it was agreed that a $1500 License Fee will be assessed to each property owner of the in-holding properties. 

· Alan Scott motioned that the License Fee for lots that have yet to be built upon will be deferred until a structure is constructed on the lot or the lot is sold.  Jim Fritz seconded the motion.  All voted in favor of the motion.
· Over the years, the maintenance, and related cost, of the Elk Springs gate has always been borne by the Elk Springs HOA.  The ESRPOA Board concurred that the costs of maintaining the front gate should be shared between both Associations.  We would share in the cost according to the same ratio of cost sharing for road maintenance 2/3 ESRPOA; 1/3 Elk Springs HOA).  Accordingly, we would require that ESRPOA be allowed to approve all related costs for major gate maintenance items prior to work being initiated.

· The following represent initial action items related to finalizing Road License Agreement with Elk Springs HOA as well as with in-holding property owners:

· Barry will initiate our attorneys’ involvement in near term

· Gain concurrence for initial $1500 fee per lot (once a structure is constructed) – Barry, Keith, Steve and Elk Springs HOA members

· Communicate with Elk Springs on sharing of gate maintenance cost – Barry

· Request a representative from Elk Springs HOA to participate in Road Reserve Study – Barry and Keith

· Address the Hwy 160 turn lane issue as part of Road Reserve Study; any capital costs (assessments) related to potential turn lane costs would also apply to in-holding property owners. – Barry to coordinate with committee members.

· Request Carl, Philip and Keith to represent ESRPOA in Road reserve Study – Barry

· Coordinate with Steve and Keith (and attorney) in addressing with Elk Springs HOA the formula for distribution of monies resulting from Road License Agreement with in-holding property owners.  Document accordingly. - Barry
The Board meeting was concluded at 8:39 pm (MDT).
Respectfully submitted,

Jim Fritz

Secretary/Treasurer ESRPOA Board

